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Diary Dates  
 
 

JULY 

28 Working Bee  

 

AUG 

3 Curriculum Day -       

No School  

22 School Concert - Palais 

30 Fatherõs Day Stall 

31 Fatherõs Day Camp out 

 

SEPT 

10-14 Scholastic Bookfair  

17 PYP Exhibition 

21 Footy òdress upó day 

 

   

The Communicator  

Principalõs Message 

Welcome to Coatesville  

We would like to welcome our new 

Business Manager, Trish Griechen  who 

is returning back to Coatesville Primary 

after 14 years as Business Manager at  

Ashburton Primary School.  Last time 

Trish was at Coatesville the school 

buildings were in a very different state 

to the new modern buildings and 

grounds we enjoy today.  

 

Parent Opinion Survey 2018  

 

Our school is conducting a survey to find out what 

parents think of our school. The Parent Opinion Survey is 

an  annual  survey  offered  by  the  Department  of 

Education and Training that is conducted amongst a 

sample of randomly selected parents at each school.  

It  is  designed  to  assist  our  school  in  gaining  an 

understanding of parentsõ perception of school climate, student 

engagement and relationships with our parent community. Our school 

will use the survey results to help inform and direct future school planning 

and improvement strategies.  

 

The survey will be conducted online by ORIMA Research Pty Ltd and only 

takes 15 minutes  to complete. The survey can be accessed via desktop 

computer, laptop, tablet or mobile at any convenient time within the 

fieldwork period from Monday 23rd July to  Sunday 26th August .  

Approximately 30% per cent of Coatesville parents will be invited to 

participate in this yearõs survey. All responses to the survey are 

anonymous.    An email was sent to randomly selected families this week.  

 

The survey results will be reported back to our school at the end of 

September.   

Come and say hi to Trish in the office and make her feel welcome back 

into the Coatesville school community.  



Achievement             Harmony             Respect             Cooperation             Responsibility  

   

 

 

   

Coatesville PS  

Mission Statement  

 

T o  n u r t u r e  t h e 

educational journey of 

all within the school 

community, so that we 

òaspire higheró, through 

an engaging and 

relevant inquiry based 

c u r r i c u l u m  t h a t 

empowers us to be 

internationally minded, 

life long learners.  

Whole School Values  

 

Respect     Achievement  

Harmony     Cooperation  

Responsibility  

Policy  

 

Thank you to those in the community who have previously provided 

feedback to our school Policy Subcommittee. We are again seeking 

feedback on the following policy:  

Class Placement Policy  

- https://goo.gl/forms/OP5siNEV3AXNHi1A2  

 

Please note: These links will close on Wednesday 8 th August.  

We are very excited to be running our 2018 Fatherõs Day Campout 

again this year on Friday 31 st August. For our new parents who have 

not experienced this before, the event entails transforming our oval 

into a campsite with hundreds of students and their dads, uncles or 

grandpas setting up their tents and camping over for the night to 

celebrate Fatherõs Day. This year we are doing things a little bit 

differently and will not be providing dinner on the Friday night.  We 

are unable to acquire the cheap prices for bulk orders of pizza we 

used to be able to get and this was driving the cost of the event up.  

We are suggesting that families pack a picnic for dinner, we will still 

be providing a cooked breakfast and cereal as per normal, which 

will be served from 7am on the Saturday morning.   

 

We have decreased the price of the event this year and the entry 

fee will be inclusive of a limited edition Fatherõs Day Campout 

beanie (FDC 18).  We will also be donating $1 

per attendee to State Schoolsõ Relief who 

provide school uniforms for state school children 

from across Victoria who are experiencing 

hardship and need assistance.      

To attend the Fatherõs Day Campout please see the flyer on page 5 

of the Communicator and click the link to register.  

 

Michael Jones - Principal  

https://goo.gl/forms/OP5siNEV3AXNHi1A2


Itõs school concert time! 
ôBe careful what you wish for éõ 

Palais, St. Kilda, Wednesday 22 nd  August, 2018, 7.00 pm.  

 
 

Tickets!  

Tickets went on sale at 11.am on Monday. This was advertised on Konnective last week with  the 

link and can also be found on our Facebook page.  

Please open the link below to book your tickets if you havenõt already done so.  

http://www.ticketmaster.com.au/event/130054F3A4DC4E05  

 

What is happening this week?  

The concert continues to be the focus of Music class time. This week we are revising the chorus 

of the finale and working on classroom teacher requests for movement or singing.  

Rehearsals for specific characters and groups are well under way. The Junior choir practised 

their item with Jarrod Camilleri on Monday and the four main characters are working on their 

dialogue and actions. Grade 6 are very fortunate to be coached in a high impact, dramatic 

performance choreographed by Andrea Wigg. Thank you Andrea!  

 

Thinking ahead  

There will be a whole school rehearsal at the Palais during the day on Wednesday 22 nd  August.  

Students will travel on buses and require lunch, snacks and drink bottles. School uniform will be 

worn for the daytime technical rehearsal. There will be no audience. Further reminders will be 

sent home about these details.  

How can you help your child to have a smooth and positive experience of the school concert? 

Remind your child/ren to practise their dance steps, lyrics or lines at home. Read any notices 

regarding costume, rehearsal and performance requests and organise these for your child well 

in advance of the concert.  

Rememberé..Be careful what you wish foréBe carefulé.. Be carefulé.. 

 

Christine Rainford and Kelly Macdonald   

Music staff  

http://www.ticketmaster.com.au/event/130054F3A4DC4E05


We Certainly Are STEAMing Ahead at CPS  
 

On 18 th July we opened our school from 3:45 - 5:00pm to celebrate STEAM during our òSTEAMing 

Ahead Afternoonó. We had an amazing number of students and parents come and attempt the 

STEAM challenges around the school.  

 

Students enjoyed engineering towers out of blocks, cups and icy -pole sticks 

in the Prep area (check out Alex M  from 2SP and his gravity defying tower!), 

making Rainbows in milk in the Grade 3 area, and programming robots in the 

Grade 4 space, just to name a few of the STEAMy tasks.  

Congratulations to Chirag  in 5EB who took out the Boat Building title, and the 

50 raffle tickets, for creating a boat out of aluminium foil that held the most 

ten cent coins! Over 100!! A future engineer in the making!  

 

 

We were lucky to have Danni from Monash University bring 

microscopes and slides for students and parents to investigate the 

micro world. Everyone was amazed to see what lungs and brains, 

among other interesting specimens, looked like under a microscope! 

The look of awe and wonder on the faces of students as they first 

looked down the scope was fantastic to see, and it seems that we 

have a few budding microbiologists in our midst! We look forward to 

welcoming Danni back to CPS in the future to share more of her 

knowledge about the micro -world around, and in, us!  

 

We would like to thank everyone that attended the afternoon and helped us celebrate STEAM 

across the school! A special thank you to Scholastic , MTA Teacher 

Resources  and the Milmeister Family  for donating our raffle prizes. We 

greatly appreciate your contributions! We raised a total of $340, and 

look forward to drawing the raffle ticket winners at our next assembly. 

Good Luck to everyone that bought a ticket!  

Finally, I would like to say a very big THANK YOU to all of the teachers 

who gave up their time to set up and run the challenges around the 

school! The students enjoyed all of your energy and enthusiasm! These 

events would not happen without your continued dedication to our school and the 

engagement of all students. Thank you!  

 

Thank you again to everyone that made this afternoon such a fantastic success. We hope to be 

able to hold more events like this in the future!  

Megan Macfarlane  

STEAM Coordinator  

Science Technology Engineering and Mathematics   



https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/cps_fdc18


¢ƛǇΥ ¦ǎŜ aŀǘƘŜƳŀǝŎŀƭ ²ƻǊŘǎ 

¦ǎŜ ƳŀǘƘŜƳŀǝŎŀƭ ǿƻǊŘǎ ǿƘŜƴ ȅƻǳ ŘŜǎŎǊƛōŜ ǘƘƛƴƎǎΦ CƻǊ ŜȄŀƳǇƭŜΣ  ƛƴǎǘŜŀŘ ƻŦ ǎŀȅƛƴƎ άǘƘŜ ōƛƎ ǊŜŘ ōǳŎƪŜǘέ 

ȅƻǳ ƳƛƎƘǘ ǎŀȅ άǘƘŜ мл ƭƛǘǊŜ ōǳŎƪŜǘέΦ LƴǎǘŜŀŘ ƻŦ ǎŀȅƛƴƎ άǘƘŜ ƭŀǊƎŜ ǇŀŎƪŜǘ ƻŦ ǊƛŎŜέΣ ȅƻǳ ƳƛƎƘǘ ǎŀȅΣ άǘƘŜ нƪƎ 

ǇŀŎƪŜǘ ƻŦ ǊƛŎŜέΦ  Lƴ ǘƘƛǎ ǿŀȅΣ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴ ƎŜǘ ǘƻ ƘŜŀǊ ǘƘŜ ǉǳŀƴǝǝŜǎ ōŜƛƴƎ  ǎǘŀǘŜŘ ŀǎ ŀƴ ŜǾŜǊȅŘŀȅ ǿŀȅ ƻŦ 

ŘŜǎŎǊƛōƛƴƎ ǘƘƛƴƎǎΦ 

¢Ǌȅ ǘƘƛǎ ŀǘ ƘƻƳŜ 

9ǎǝƳŀǝƴƎ ƛǎ ŀƴ ƛƳǇƻǊǘŀƴǘ ŀŎǝǾƛǘȅ ŀƴŘ ŀǇǇƭƛŜǎ ǘƻ ŀƭƭ  ŀǎǇŜŎǘǎ ƻŦ ƳŀǘƘŜƳŀǝŎǎΦ ²ƘŜƴŜǾŜǊ ǇƻǎǎƛōƭŜΣ ŀǎƪ 

ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴ ǘƻ ŜǎǝƳŀǘŜ ǉǳŀƴǝǝŜǎΦ  
 

CƻǊ ŜȄŀƳǇƭŜΣ ȅƻǳ ƳƛƎƘǘ ŀǎƪ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴ ǘƻΥ  

¶ 9ǎǝƳŀǘŜ ǘƘŜ ƴǳƳōŜǊ ƻŦ ǎǘǊŀǿōŜǊǊƛŜǎ ƛƴ ŀ ǇǳƴƴŜǘ 

¶ 9ǎǝƳŀǘŜ Ƙƻǿ Ƴŀƴȅ ǇŜƻǇƭŜ ŀǊŜ ƛƴ ŀ ǊƻƻƳ 

¶ 9ǎǝƳŀǘŜ Ƙƻǿ Ƴŀƴȅ ǇƛŜŎŜǎ ƻŦ ōǊŜŀŘ ŀǊŜ ƛƴ ŀ ƭƻŀŦ 

¶ 9ǎǝƳŀǘŜ Ƙƻǿ ƭƻƴƎ ƛǘ ǿƛƭƭ ǘŀƪŜ ǘƻ ǿŀƭƪ ǎƻƳŜǿƘŜǊŜ 

¶ 9ǎǝƳŀǘŜ ǘƘŜ ŎǊƻǿŘ ŀǘ ƭŀǊƎŜ ǎǇƻǊǝƴƎ ŜǾŜƴǘǎ 

¶ 9ǎǝƳŀǘŜ Ƙƻǿ Ƴŀƴȅ ǎǘŜǇǎ ǘƘŜǊŜ ŀǊŜ ŦǊƻƳ ǘƘŜ ōƻǧƻƳ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ǘƻǇ ǿƘŜƴ ȅƻǳ ŀǊŜ ǿŀƭƪƛƴƎ ǳǇ ǎƻƳŜ 

ǎǘŀƛǊǎΦ 

¢ƘŜ DǊŀŘŜ с ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ƘŀǾŜ ŜƴƧƻȅŜŘ ŀƴƻǘƘŜǊ ŜȄŎƛǝƴƎ 

ǿŜŜƪ ƛƴ 9ȄƘƛōƛǝƻƴΦ {ǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ƘŀǾŜ ŘŜŎƛŘŜŘ ƻƴ ǘƘŜƛǊ 

ƛǎǎǳŜǎ ŀƴŘ ŦƻǳƴŘ ƻǳǘ ǘƘŜƛǊ ƎǊƻǳǇǎ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ ǘŜǊƳΦ Wǳǎǘ ŀ 

ǊŜƳƛƴŘŜǊ ǘƻ DǊŀŘŜ с ǇŀǊŜƴǘǎΣ ǘƘŀǘ ǘƘŜ 9ȄƘƛōƛǝƻƴ 

LƴŦƻǊƳŀǝƻƴ ƴƛƎƘǘ ƛǎ ¢ǳŜǎŘŀȅ Wǳƭȅ омǎǘ ŀǘ сΥллǇƳ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ 

CƭŜȄƛ {ǇŀŎŜΦ 

άL ǿŀǎ ƴŜǊǾƻǳǎ ŀōƻǳǘ ŬƴŘƛƴƎ ǿƘƻ Ƴȅ ƎǊƻǳǇ ƳŜƳōŜǊǎ 

ǿƛƭƭ ōŜΦ LΩ ŀƳ ƴƻǿ ǎƻ ŜȄŎƛǘŜŘ ŀōƻǳǘ ǘƘŜ ƴŜȄǘ ǎǘŜǇǎ ƛƴ 9ȄƘƛōƛǝƻƴ ŀƴŘ L ŎŀƴΩǘ ǿŀƛǘ ǘƻ ǿƻǊƪ 

ǿƛǘƘ Ƴȅ ŦŜƭƭƻǿ ƎǊƻǳǇ ƳŜƳōŜǊǎ ŀƴŘ ƳŜƴǘƻǊǎΦέ ½ŀŎƘ 5-w с/! 



 

 

 

The SRC Sustainability Team are wanting to encourage the school community to use 

ôNude Foodõ. 

What is Nude Food?  

Nude food is food without packaging this reduces the amount 

of rubbish in our school and landfills. Did you know that plastic 

bags, wrappers and other sorts of plastic take centuries to 

disintegrate so they stay in our landfills for ages? Reusable 

containers would be a  big help.  

The best type of nude food consists mainly of fresh food, so that 

it is healthy and nutritious PLUS environmentally friendly.  

 

Why use nude food?  

To improve our environment we need to help animals by reducing our plastic use and non -

reusable products. Promoting nude food empowers people to make better choices for the 

environment and planet earth.    

 

To pack a Nude Food Lunch or Snack, you will need:  

¶  Cutlery from home is better than throwaway plastic ones  

¶  Plastic or metal drink bottles are recommended for refilling with 

water  

¶  Reusable containers for putting all of your food, snacks and drinks 

into  

¶  Lunch boxes that have lots of separate sections can be useful to 

avoid lost lids or containers  

 

Try to avoid :  

Å Zip lock or plastic bags, plastic wrap or aluminium foil  

Å Tetra packed drinks, single serve yoghurts and cheese  

Å Single use plastic forks and spoons  

Å Pre packaged food, i.e. biscuits, snack bars and chips 

 

Keep an eye out for healthy ônude foodõ snack and lunch recipes in the communicator. 

With Thanks 

SRC Sustainability Team  



https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/workingbee28july


 

 

 

 

 

The Ville  Cafe  - CANTEEN   w/s 31/8/18  

Monday   - Ali Dind  

Tuesday   - Help required  

Wednesday  - Diana Koutsampasis  

Thursday  - Rebekah Spencer  

Friday  - Curriculum Day  

 

Friday 3 rd  August, 2018  
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    ŀƭƭ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ŀǧŜƴŘƛƴƎ  ǘƘŜ tŀƭŀƛǎ ŦƻǊ  

    ŎƻƴŎŜǊǘ ǊŜƘŜŀǊǎŀƭτǇƭŜŀǎŜ ǊŜƳŜƳōŜǊ ǘƻ   

    ǇŀŎƪ ƭǳƴŎƘ κ ǎƴŀŎƪǎ κ ŘǊƛƴƪ ŦƻǊ ȅƻǳǊ  ŎƘƛƭŘόǊŜƴύ ƻƴ 

    ǘƘƛǎ ŘŀȅΦ 


